

BCLPSecCorpGov.com

SEC TAKES ACTION ON UNIVERSAL PROXY AND PROXY ADVISOR RULES

Nov 18, 2021

Yesterday the SEC approved new proxy rules requiring the use of universal proxy cards by management and shareholders soliciting proxy votes for their candidates in non-exempt director election contests, as well as mandating inclusion of "against" and "abstain" voting options where permitted by state law. In addition, the SEC proposed to rescind two portions of its July 2020 amendments to the rules governing proxy advisory firms. The amendments are discussed in our July 24, 2020 blog post.

The new universal proxy card rules will apply to shareholder meetings involving contested director elections held after August 31, 2022. The voting option requirements will apply to shareholder meetings involving director elections held after August 31, 2022.

We have prepared a client alert summarizing the new rules and the proposal that can be found here.

RELATED CAPABILITIES

Securities & Corporate Governance

MEET THE TEAM



R. Randall Wang

St. Louis
randy.wang@bclplaw.com
+1 314 259 2149

This material is not comprehensive, is for informational purposes only, and is not legal advice. Your use or receipt of this material does not create an attorney-client relationship between us. If you require legal advice, you should consult an attorney regarding your particular circumstances. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and should not be based solely upon advertisements. This material may be "Attorney Advertising" under the ethics and professional rules of certain jurisdictions. For advertising purposes, St. Louis, Missouri, is designated BCLP's principal office and Kathrine Dixon (kathrine.dixon@bclplaw.com) as the responsible attorney.